LAKE JOURNAL BULLETIN TWO INLETS LAKE ASSOCIATION QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER

SUMMER 2015 VOLUME 1 EDITION 3

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Early August and the temperature was in the mid-40's the other morning. A reminder that Summer is quickly passing by and a change of seasons will soon be here. The June 28, 2015 annual Lake Association meeting was well attended and I thank everyone for coming and your participation. If you were unable to attend, you missed a wonderful meal and the opportunity to socialize with friends and neighbors. The minutes of the June meeting should be posted on the Lake Association web page by the end of August. The following are some of the highlights: The by-laws were amended to allow for a periodic review of the annual dues at the June annual meeting. Any approved change in the dues shall become effective July 1 of the following year. The membership voted to approve a change from \$15 to \$20 to be effective July 1, 2016. It was noted that the dues had not changed since 1992. Another amendment to the by-law was approved to allow current board members to serve more than two consecutive terms in the same office. They must request to serve an additional term, be nominated and approved by a vote of the membership at the June annual meeting. There was discussion regarding the beaver problem around the lake. Basically, you are on your own to resolve the issue. You may contact me for details and options from our local Conservation Officer. Six loon chicks were born this Spring. However, at least one has been lost. Water clarity remains good. The Little Free Library has been very popular and the bench is being used regularly as a resting spot for bikers and walkers. Cell phone reception appears to be good around this spot. The Purple Martin population continues to grow, anyone that is interested in starting a colony may contact me for information and bird house building plans. Be aware of logs floating in the lake. They need to be removed before they cause damage to your boat or boaters using the lake. If possible pull them to shore and contact me so that we can coordinate proper removal. A number of construction project are going on, so use caution when you encounter large trucks and construction equipment. As darkness gets earlier ensure that the navigational lights on your boat are working properly when you are out boating. A boat in the shadowy reflections of the shore at sunset is

nearly invisible. There are ongoing changes to the ATV trails around the lake. Be aware of trail changes and new sign postings. The following lake association members were elected at the annual meeting: Glen Wolters, President (extended another 2 years); Susan Wolters, Vice President; Doug Lennier, Secretary; Mary Jane Keller, Director; Joanne Wallenberg, Director (extended another 2 years); Pat Noyes, Director and Dorothy Noyes, Treasure were not up for election. It has been a very busy Summer and I hope all is going well for you and yours.

STAY SAFE. GLEN WOLTERS, PRESIDENT

UPCOMING EVENTS

08/22/15 - First Park Rapids Varsity Football Game, at home @ 7:00pm

09/01/15 - First Park Rapids Girls Varsity Volleyball Game, at home @ 6:30pm

09/01/15 - 10/18/15 - Bear Season (DNR)

09/07/15 - Labor Day Holiday

09/08/15 - First Day of School, Park Rapids

09/19/15 - 12/31/15 - Fall Archery Deer Season (DNR)

09/23/15 - First Day of Fall

10/03/15 - 11/01/15 - Fall Turkey Season

11/07/15 - 11/22/15 - Fall Deer Firearm Season (1A), (DNR)

11/07/15 - 11/15/15 - Fall Deer Firearm Season (2A & 3A), (DNR)

11/21/15 - 11/29/15 - Fall Deer Firearm Season (3B), (DNR)

11/01/15 - Daylight Savings Time begins

11/07/15 - VETERANS DAY

LAKE REFLECTIONS

When you are dissatisfied and would like to go back to your youth, think of Algebra. Will Rogers

I was out walking the other day and overheard the following conservation: One older fellow said, "It's windy." The next elderly guy said, "No way, It's Thursday." And the last senior said, "Me too. Let's have a pop."

From the AARP guide for seniors cell phone texting: FWIW - Forgot Where I Was

You know you are getting older when you sleep better in your recliner with the TV blaring than in bed.

Disclaimer: The information contained herein is not advice and should not be considered as such. The newsletter may not be entirely accurate or complete. The Two Inlets Lake Association does not accept liability for this information. Contact Doug Lennier, Lake Association Secretary @ 32297 County Hwy 50, Park Rapids, MN 5470 or twoinletsla56470@outlook.com with comments.